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Wroxton Motorcross Track Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15
6HH

Certificate of Lawfulness of Existing Use for the use of the land for a mixed use of agriculture
and as a motorcross track with race meetings for up to 24 days a year (excluding set up,
preparation, clear up and private practice sessions)

George Smith

Felix Francis

Manor House,The Green,Hornton,Banbury,0X15 6BZ
Objection

neighbour

I write in strong objection to the proposed LDC for the Wroxton motocross track. I have
been a resident of Hornton for the past thirteen years, my home being in the southern part
of the village closest to the track. At first the noise nuisance from the track was slight and
acceptable but, over the past four years, the number of race days has increased
dramatically, with more races per day, and the number of motorbikes in each race has also
increased such that the noise has become totally unacceptable. Far from being a venue for
local riders, as was originally the case, the track has recently expanded to become a setting
for national and international events. On race days the noise is now almost continuous and it
has had a major detrimental effect on my life. I am an author who needs a quiet
environment for my creative writing but I find now that, especially throughout the summer
months, my concentration is seriously disturbed by the noise intrusion for many hours on so
many weekends. The number of days that the track has been active over the past few years
has increased far in excess of the 14 that should be the maximum and the organisers clearly
do not conform to this limit. Cherwell District Council should have enforced the limit and,
just because the council have abdicated that responsibility in the past, is no good reason for
them to now increase the restriction for the future. I am further concerned that, with
proposed 'practice days' to be added, the associated noise will become even more
intolerable. Hence I object to the proposed LDC and request and require the enforcement of
the 14 day maximum. Felix Francis
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